        SANIBEL-CAPTIVA ROTARY TRUST BOARD MEETING MINUTES
              February 19, 2025 

The Meeting was called to order by Linda Arnold, President at 7:30 am. Attending were members Clair Beckmann, Scott Mowry, Stan Grogg, Dolly Farrell and Don McDonald. Also in attendance: Rachel Tritaik and Darrin Grotrian.

The minutes of the meeting of January 15, 2025, were approved as presented on a motion by Stan Grogg, seconded by Don McDonald.

Scott Mowry presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The Vanguard fund balance is $152,480. The Operating Fund balance is $78, 841, but that includes a hurricane relief District Grant check for $2510 that has not been cashed. Three scholarships were funded since the last meeting. Happy Bucks of $6,660 will be held for the next grant cycle.  The report was approved on a motion by Stan Grogg, seconded by Don McDonald.

The dollars available for Scholarships is $16,714, these funds will be carried forward to the next fiscal year to be used for scholarships if they are not spent this year on scholarships. S

The Club’s Sanibel Captiva Board Calendar and Procedures and Guidelines were discussed and edited by the group. These will be redone, posted online and provided in the request for proposals sent to potential grantees.

The Board reluctantly and with great sadness accepted Tommy Williams’ resignation and Don McDonald will ask the new nominee if they fill his vacancy/term which expires in July 2025.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 am.

Respectfully Submitted,
Clair Beckmann, Recording Secretary.



